Town of County Line, Alabama

Minutes of Town Council Meeting of April 10, 2012

Meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Mayor Calvert. Roll was called with Mayor J.L. Calvert
prese 1t. Present also were Councils Norma Holzhauer, Dennis Finch, Pam Sitton, and Herman
Mulvehill. Council Huffstutler was absent. A Quorum being present, meeting proceeded.

Minutes of March 29, 2012 were read. Council Sitton moved to accept with corrections. Council
Holzhauer seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Finan :ial reports of March, 2012 were read. Council Finch moved to accept with corrections.

Council Mulvehill seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
There were no reports, reports of committees, complaints or petitions, or audits.

Mayor Calvert reported that the Tornado Siren was in place and awaiting Power hookup and
testing to become operational

Mavycr Calvert brought up the subject of Street lights and needing some more. Council Sitton
moved to put in some more lights in the new annexed area. Council Mulvehill seconded.

Motion passed unanimously.

Maycr Calvert spoke about installing some new signs at some corners and some speed limit
signs and especially a warning sign just before the Stop sign going west on County Line Rd.
Coun il Finch moved that 500.00 dollars be set aside to procure the needed signage. Council

Holzl auer seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Mayc r Calvert brought up the A-! company of Locust Fork proposal for delivery of fill material
for th e Park area. (50 loads @ 115.00 dollars per load. Council Sitton moved to accept this bid.
Council Holzhauer seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Maycr Calvert also reported that A-1 had also given a price of 75.00 dollars and 1 dump truck to
do put-hole patching on Dean’s Ferry and Cobb- Brazeel Rd. ; The Town to pay for the material
used A discussion of costs of material followed. This was followed a discussion of the Town
Limit; on Dean’s Ferry Rd. and the fact that the Town will only repair the Town's part of the
road. Mr. Malcolm Calvert, on question from Mayor Calvert, discussed where his property
started and ended. There was further discussion of the County fixing their part of the road.
Council Sitton moved to fix the pot-holes in the Town Limits only for now on Dean’s Ferry anl
Cobk-Brazeel Rd. Council Finch secended. Motion passed unanimously.
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There was a discussion of the right of way mowing. It was agreed to pursue this further at next

meeting

There was a discussion of having garbage pickup at the Town Hall and now Allied Waste would
hand! 2 it. Council finch moved to hire Allied Waste. Council Sitton seconded. Motion passed
unanimously.

There was discussion of a proposed nuisance ordinance and to have a sample ready for next
meeting.

Public Comment:

There was discussion of maldy smell in the Town Hall.
Council Finch moved to adjourn.

William lvey, Tiown Clerk
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